Mount Vernon Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

May 27, 2010

Meeting Facilitator: Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	T. Mastroeni, Mt. Vernon United Tenants

	T. Brown, City of Mount Vernon
	A. Murray, City of Mount Vernon

	T. Burns, YMCA
	D. Scholar, HOPWA

	C. Jones, City of Mt. Vernon
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	W. Magwood, Renaissance
	


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements

Mount Vernon CoC/ DSS  meeting next Thursday June 3 at 2pm. The new district director will be present. Please attend to discuss any new issues regarding CoC and HPRP administration. Issues to discuss will be:

· DSS paying arrears for singles and even for families less frequently

· Slow transfer of client payments from White Plains office to Mount Vernon

· Detail of retirement/ job changes at DSS

Todd says there are ~6 street homeless as we enter summertime (YMCA warming center is closed). September will see this number increase. Most of these individuals refuse help to keep all of their SSI. Maybe two of these individuals are chronic homeless. Karl reiterates the opportunity to refer chronic homeless to the new Samaritan Initiative for permanent housing. Yoav will arrange a training session for CMV staff with Westhab to learn the referral procedure for the Samaritan Initiative.

III. FY09 renewal Conditions letters

See handout. Mount Vernon will be writing response letters back to HUD, and will require the sponsors to sign similar commitment letters. We are promising to follow HUD regulations, including monthly vouchering and completely drawing down authorized grant funds.

IV. FY10 Application

6 new projects this year: Mount Vernon will use allocation to submit home finding project.

White Plains, New Rochelle, and Yonkers will each submit a single street outreach project.

Westchester County will use allocation to fund 2 projects (one Permanent Housing, other Transitional) to house youth, espescially youth aging out of foster care.

Exhibit 2's not earlier than July 1. HIC to be submitted this week, Registration already done.

V. New HUD Data Elements effective June 1.

New data elements must be used for clients entering starting June 1. New elements include new category choices for many questions. There will be new questions as well. Some questions which were required will become optional, and vice versa.

Some data elements (disability, benefits received, income) must now be updated annually for all clients.

Yoav will be distributing a new intake for soon – use it for all CoC intakes.

Pat Harper is working with HMIS provider to transition the HMIS to new data requirements.

VI. APR Update

All APRs for last 12 months are now submitted! None are pending.

Upcoming APRs:

YMCA S+C C40-4004 gtant ends 5/31/10. Send draft to Yoav for review by 7/15/10.

VII. Housing Inventory Update

YMCA S+C and S+C IV are under capacity and must add 2-3 clients to both. Danielle should check to see if Lisa Lockley approved the expansion of the target population for the currently SRO S+C projects to include any disabled homeless.

S+C for Vets currently has 0 clients (out of 3). Hard to find qualifying individuals. May try to get referrals from DSS. Karl suggests contacting Paul Stolz at Montrose VA or Mark Guilliani at DSS. Danielle will try for another couple of months to fill this project, then request a change in the target population.

Shallow Rent currently has 1 vacancy.

Next meeting June 24, 2010



